MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 12, 2021
3:00 P.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 12, 2021, at 
3:00 p.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 30, 2021 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. He received bids to construct a ditch between Cherry Lane and Orange Lane. The commissioners discussed the quotes and stated that the quotes are on the high end. We will review this levee later. 2. He discussed installing the lights on pilings according to the Coast Guard for the segmented rock breakwaters. A joint motion was made the commissioners of the levee district to approve the lowest bidder with the board attorney to look over before awarding the contract.  3. A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to approve an additional $50,000.00 for General Services Contract for GIS Engineering. 4.Reported that we are still working with FEMA on replacing the sludge gates on Hebert Lane. 4. Stated that the Cooperative Endeavor Agreement between the state and levee board has been executed for Grand Isle Back Levee Flood Protection.  
President Camardelle stated the storm season is just around the corner and we are working on adding more pumping stations. We have lot of projects in the future with CPRA, Jefferson Parish, and the town. He attended the Association of Levee Board meeting in Baton Rouge last week and work is being done all along the coast. The ALBL convention is taking place this year in December and will be held in New Orleans. He thanked Council Member Templet, other JP Council Members, and JP President Sheng for their help with last year storms. He also thanked Chip Kline with CPRA for their help also. He thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy, Representative Scalise and Graves for continuing to help with needed projects in Grand Isle. He met with Congressman Orgeron and Senator Connick on our Capital Outlay request.  
Mr. Weldon Danos addressed the commissioners and stated that the handicap fishing pier if open again for visitor and he is working on helping the oyster fisherman with applying for a grant. 
A joint motion was made by the commissioners of the levee district to introduce the following resolution:


 Resolution

A resolution relative to expressing opposition the Draft Environmental

Impact Statement (EIS) for the Mid-Barataria Sediment Diversion Projects;

And to provide for other matters.

Roll call vote as follows:


YEAS: David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., Michael Scioneaux


NAYS:  0

ABSENT:  0

This resolution is considered adopted this 12th day of May, 2021.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 3:58 p.m.
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